Low Oil Prices Creating Market Instability
Recent imbalances in the supply-demand of the global oil market are gaining worldwide attention. While demand is stronger than anticipated, it isn't strong enough to manage the amount of crude oil being suplied to the market. Since 2014, the oil market has been adding stocks every month with IEA. While this is expected to slow significantly estimates put  production at above 1mb/d in 2016.

A sharp cut in global capital expenditure (capex) has been observed worldwide. More than 2 million barrels per day (mb/d) of crude oil is set to be produced by new projects which were sanctioned in the former high price environment of over $100 a barrel are coming online in 2016 and 2017.* The pipeline of projects is expected to slow down in 2017 due to falling prices, but should continue to produce close to 2 mb/d overall.

US Shale has responded the fastest, cutting capex and shifting strategy focus from growth maximization to operating within cashflow, reducing their rig count from 1000 to 400 in a year. Yearly growth slowing down in US crude oil, with the EIA predicting sharp declines in 2016.

Saudi Arabia is not willing to co-operate with non-OPEC nations after the massive market and production losses incurred in the mid 1980's. Production is at a near record high (~12000 mb/d). Going even further, Russia has never once agreed to a similar price-protection agreement with non-OPEC producers, and are unlikely to now. The role of the US as major non-OPEC supplier is creating uncertainty in the market, complicating SA output policy. Figures suggest that the optimal strategy would be to assume that the shale supply curve is elastic, and not to cut production costs.
*2016 figures for projects over 25 kb/d show Russia at 450+ kb/d, Brazil 350+, Canada 150+, Mexico 100+, Ghana 100+, Italy 50+, Australia 30+.
Saudi gov. expenditure in has already increased two folds from 2008 to 2015, as well as skyrocketing massively in Oman as pressure for hand-outs increases. Sovereign ratings have deteriorated in a number of GCC countries, along with the cost of insuring sovereign debt, which increases the cost of borrowing. In the face of low prices, GCC will have to adjust on both revenue and expenditure, with capital expenditure most likely to take the biggest hit as non-key products are delayed/cancelled in countries like Saudi Arabia (Qatar to a lesser extent). Cutting the wage bill (a large proportion of expenditure in countries such as Kuwait) is expected to be much more difficult. Saudi Arabia has increased domestic energy prices, affecting households nationwide.This process  was reportedly somewhat somewhat rushed, and a long road still lies ahead in terms of reform.

Gasoline prices have risen in every GCC country except Kuwait (though still the cheapest in the region).**These increases are driven by revenue needs. Regional cooperation in key issues such as compensatory schemes, competitiveness of industrial sector and policy shift, and effective communitcation strategy would aid price increase and relieve low cost environment pressures, but is thought to be unlikely.
**Increase in Gasoline prices: Bahrain 59%, Saudi Arabia: 50%, Qatar 30%, Oman 35%.
